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Our newsletter is also available on our school website



Dear Parents,





On behalf of the Staff and Children we wish you a very Happy New Year. We already have a busy term planned with a number of events to be organised and celebrated. Please see attached a copy of the Class Information Sheet.





Regards,


Maureen Simpson


Head Teacher














Date for your Diary              


                         


Burns’ Lunch           24th January





Celtic Celebration     31st January





World Book Day     28th February


Celebration





Daffodil Tea          March ( Date to be confirmed)





Ash Wednesday 	5th March





Class Photos		24th March





Parents’ Evening	25th March and 27th March





Primary 6 and 7 Concert      1st April





Primary 2 and 3 Concert       3rd April





Lourdes Primary School


January Newsletter 2014 





Physical Education





Please ensure that your child has his / her P.E. kit on the days indicated for your child’s class. Children without a P.E. kit will be sent to the school office for a letter to take home.   


It is important that the children from Primary 2 onwards should wear a polo shirt for P.E. only and should be wearing a shirt and tie at all other times. 








        























Celtic Celebration








This is an opportunity for the children to celebrate our Scottish Culture and traditions. The children come to the hall to try Scottish food e.g. haggis, cheese, tablet, shortbread, etc. and each class sings or recites a Scottish song or poem. On the day the children can wear any item of tartan e.g. scarf etc. Before the event we will be selling our Scottish ribbon badges. 





Commonwealth Games





The children will start learning about the Commonwealth Games from 3rd March to June and each class will be learning about a specific country. Our School has been linked to The Isle of Man and will be taking part in the Baton Relay in May. Further details will be given throughout the term











        























Holiday Dates





February Holiday


School closed on Monday 10th February 2014 


School reopens Thursday 13th February 2014 





Easter Holiday


* Please note that schools will close at 2.30pm on Friday 4th April 2014


School closed Monday 7th April 2014 


School reopens Tuesday 22nd April 2014   


�May Holidays





School closed Monday 5th May 2014





School closed Thursday 22nd May 2014


School reopens Tuesday 27th May 2014





Summer Holiday





School closes at 1pm on Wednesday 25 June 2014





 












































Head Lice





Please ensure that you check you child’s hair on a regular basis. We have had parents reporting that their child has had head lice and sometimes for a second time which can be very distressing. 


The NHS advice is to check regularly for this and to go to a Pharmacist for current advice in terms of medication. 






































Upper School Playground





We have been reviewing the use of the playground areas with Staff, Parents and children. As a result of all our discussions we are trying out a new timetable which will see a variation of the use of the Sports Pitch.





A survey was conducted with the children and this indicated that more than half of our children do not regularly play football at playtime and lunchtime. The new rota will provide opportunities for boys and girls from Pr 4-7 to play football and to have free play on the Sports Pitch, as well as in the regular playground.











Parking Issues





On the last day of term the school received a letter from our neighbours in Berryknowes Road. The residents have asked for our parents to park with care outside their houses in order not to cause congestion or damage to their cars. 











ICT Resources





Last term our school was part of Glasgow Authority’s Refresh Programme. We were issued with 2 new computers and 1 laptop for each class. The media suite had 18 new computers installed. 


The media suite is always well used by classes and having the new computers has been very helpful. We hope to develop this room further in terms of resources and we will keep you informed of our progress.














